


                               Colorado City Happenings
										June 2025
Picnic Time!
Here we are in the middle of the year again. And what a pretty place to be. The valley is green, the flowers are smiling, the sun is shining, it’s warm but not hot yet, and school’s out. Heck, I even think all the dogs, cats, and deer are smiling. Pack up the kids and a picnic basket and enjoy our beautiful valley!
Greenhorn Valley Days and Ribbon Cutting
Mark Saturday, June 28th on your calendar for Greenhorn Valley Days and New Ballfield Ribbon Cutting ceremony. 
Put on by Valley First, the annual festival is a great time for everyone to gather at Greenhorn Meadows Park and enjoy games for kids and adults, live music, good fair food, vendors with all kinds of things you need and make new friendships if new to community. For more information and vendor space questions call 719-568-2642 or email valley1st@outlook.com.
The new ballfield constructed with funds acquired by the hard work of Valley First is complete and already being used. Official ribbon cutting ceremony will be June 28th during Greenhorn Valley Days. Another reason to enjoy our wonderful valley!
VFC Golf Tournament
Get your clubs out, tune up your game, and join your new and old friends at the Volunteers for Community Golf Tournament, Sunday, August 17th at Hollydot Golf Course. It will be a 4 person team scramble with prizes, food, and fun. Have a great day of golf and help support VFC to provide the many activities and functions offered throughout the year. For more information call Dede at 303-263-9112 or Deb at 970-749-2145 and visit volunteersforcommunity.org for more information about VFC. This is one of many that is run throughout the year to help with none profit organizations. Come down and see the new windows and look at the clubhouse thanks to the grant money from Pueblo County Conservation Trust Fund. 
Colorado City Architectural Control Committee
Through many public meetings and discussions, the CCMD Board has finalized the Rules and Regulations for Covenant Control in Colorado City. A notice of possible enforcement actions is attached to the back of your water bill and posted publicly at the Post Office, CCMD office, Greenhorn Valley News and online. Please read. We have a beautiful city and wonderful place- to call home. Our main goal is to keep it that way for the benefit of all, now and into the future.
A reminder: Covenants are a contract between neighbors in a Unit and any property owner, if  inclined to do so, can take civil legal action to address a covenant complaint. Complaints of suspected violations of a Pueblo County regulation can, and should, be filed (and followed) with the appropriate agency of Pueblo County.
Swimming Pool
Get your splash on! The Parks and Rec swimming pool opens June 4 for summer fun. Can get more information through web page  cocityparksandrec.colorado.gov/swimming-pool or calling 719-676-3059 Parks and Recreation Office.
After Hours Contact for CCMD
The main CCMD phone number (719-676-3396) is always active and will be forwarded to the on-call person.  The on-call person will forward the issue to the appropriate staff member for resolution. Please understand if it is not an emergency leave a message, it will likely be the following business day before a response is received.
CCR 

The Consumer Confidence Report for 2025 has been completed and filed with the State of Colorado and is available online at coloradocitymd.org. If you have any questions regarding the report please call the CCMD office at 719-676-3396.
Drop Box
For your convenance, a secure 24/7 drop-box is located on the north side of the CCMD office to pay your district bill. You can also pay by phone (719-676-3396) or online at www.coloradocitymd.org  Don’t use any punctuation when you enter your account number. (for example, 1234.56 should be entered as 123456).
Please don’t wait for us to call you to pay your bill. Reminders take valuable office time.
“Disposable” or “Flushable” wipes
DO NOT flush “disposable” or “flushable” wipes down the toilet! They don’t break down and create blockages that cause significant damage. For disgusting images and information google “fatbergs”. Remember, our sewer system is not your garbage can and should only be used for the “3 P’s” (Pee, Poop, Paper)

Smile, Be Safe and Be Thankful! 
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